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Regular Session – September 6, 2022

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Tuesday, September 6, 2022 at the Mad River Township Fire Station and via Facebook Live.

Present:  Trustees Bobby McClure, Todd Pettit, Jay Young and Fiscal Officer David Rudy.

Trustee Pettit called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm, led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the audience in attendance.

Trustee Young moved to suspend the reading of and approve the minutes of the August 15, 2022 regular session and the August 22, 2022 special session. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Chief John Heath stated the department has 1,279 calls for service this year and 111 calls since the last regular meeting, an average of 5.13 calls per day. There were 22 overlapping calls, 8 mutual aid received calls and 10 mutual aid given. The department responded quickly to a vehicle fire in the IGA parking lot.  They provided mutual aid to Bethel township for a motorcycle accident in which Care Flight was called.  John note the Greenon School staff had received training from Kettering Medical Center on the Stop the Bleed kits.  The school has access to 1 kit at this time.  The trailer sold on Govdeals has been picked up.  The crew provided coverage for the Greenon Football game on 9/26.  Chief said the department is preparing for the Apple Butter Festival. John will attend the County Chief’s meeting on September 8, where the dispatch center will be discussed.  John presented 1 application to the trustees for review. The applicant was a Paramedic/FF2.

Road and Cemetery Department
Don O’Connor stated the fuel tank was delivered and filled at the road building.  The slab has been poured for the new salt bin, and the block are scheduled to start being delivered soon. The third round of round mowing is starting, however, there is a bearing out on the rear mower.  The 96 International oil pan needs replaced and an air leak needs to be fixed as well.  The patching of the culvert replacement on Uplands will be completed.  The “No Parking” signs have been ordered for Hunter’s Creek Drive.  The cemetery has been busy with 4 funerals last week and 5 funerals scheduled for this week.  The weed eating and mowing are ongoing as well.
  
Sheriff Deputy	
Deputy Brandon Baldwin reported 29 calls for service, 2 arrest, 10 traffic stops, 4 assists of other departments, 46 business checks, 95 citizen contacts and 1,044.2 miles placed the cruiser from August 15 through September 6, 2022.  Brandon sent nuisance hearing letters were sent to the property owners of 2950 Fairfield Pike and the vacant lot on Chickasaw Ave. Neither owner was represented for the hearing.  Trustee Pettit moved to declare both parcels as nuisance properties and proceed with process to clean up the properties.  Seconded Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0. (Resolution N2022-1).  Brandon noted that the special operations team was visiting local schools in the county in order to be prepared if a response was needed.  Greenon has a new School Resource Officer.  Brandon will look into placement of the speed radar trailer on Fowler Road with the new 45 MPH speed.

Hustead Fire
Chief Matt Hirtzinger had no report.

Hustead EMS
Chief Heather Kaufman had no report.

Fiscal Officer Rudy had checks for the trustees to sign and the latest credit card statements for the trustees to review.  He also asked the trustees to pass a resolution to accept the amounts and rates as determined by the budget commission. 

OLD BUSINESS
Trustee Young made a resolution accepting the amounts and rates as determined by the budget commission and authorizing the necessary tax levies and certifying them to the county auditor.  Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion passed 3-0. (Resolution 2022-030)

The slab is complete for the salt bin and the building that will be set on top of the block will be delivered in about 2 weeks.

Trustees discussed the need for crack sealing a number of the recently paved roads, including Hustead Road, Arthur Roads, Old Mill Road and Hagan Roads. They talked about obtaining quotes for 20,000 to 25,000 pounds to see how far that would go.  There was also discussion about the estimates for the repairs of the railroad crossing on Old Mill Road.  A few areas on Ashbrook, and Arrowcreek need skin patching.

Greenon art teacher, Mr. Ferguson was in attendance and provided the trustees with a couple of logos designed by students for the township sign at the road department.  

CAM group will attend the September 19th meeting to present information to the trustees and the public.

NEW BUSINESS
Trustee Pettit spoke about the September 10th and 11th, Heroes vs Breast Cancer softball tournament at the VFW. Proceeds go to fight cancer and the township Fire department has a team playing.  

Columbia gas is still working on easements for the new gas line on Dayton Road.

AUDIENCE COMMENTS
Mr. Mike Kammer spoke about his appreciation for the trustees working to reduce the speed limit on Fowler Road.  He asked for Deputy Baldwin to increase patrols.

There was some discussion about the pick up and drop off procedure for the elementary students at school. 

Trustee McClure noted that Barrett was the only bid received by the county for the project on Enon Xenia Road from north of Southern Vista south to the bridge near Hunter Road.  The bid was for $6.3 million.

Deputy Baldwin asked if the trustees would look into placing electronic speed limit signs at the school zone.

At 8:15 pm, Trustee Pettit moved to adjourn. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.
